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School pool more than half done Township Council authorizes
$1.1 million in capital bondsBy JACK FICHTER

Cape May Star and Wave

CAPE MAY — A joint 
project of the city and 
Cape May City Elemen-
tary School to replace the 
school’s indoor swimming 
pool and upgrade the sur-
rounding facilities is 60 
percent complete, accord-
ing to City Engineer Tom 
Thornton.

He updated City Council 
on engineering projects at 
a meeting June 5.

“The demolition is com-
plete, the locker room con-
crete work is completed, 
the forming of the pool, 
the base, the rebar, the 
skylights, water piping,” 
Thornton said.

He said other items are 
partially complete. Thorn-
ton said he meets with the 
contractor on a weekly ba-
sis who reported the proj-
ect is ahead of schedule. 
The pool closed in Aug. 
2013 due to leaks. By con-
tract it is to be completed 
by Aug. 10 or within 200 
calendar days of the con-
tractor’s receipt of written 
notice to proceed.

Thornton said no prog-
ress has been made on 
a project to create addi-
tional parking on unused 
railroad tracks behind 
the Welcome Center. The 

city proposes creating 30 
metered parking spaces 
behind center. In addition, 
new energy-effi cient LED 
lighting will be installed 
in all parking areas of 
the center. The project 
has been delayed for two 
years. Thornton said he 
hoped to tie up some “loose 
ends” and get the project 
underway in the fall. 

The Elmira Street side-
walk project has been 
completed. 

“So now we have an 
ADA (Americans with 
Disabilities Act) compliant 
sidewalk out to the bridge 
connecting West Cape 
May,” he said. 

Deputy Mayor Shaine 
Meier, who shepherded 
the project, said he has 
seen a number of people 
using the new stretch of 
sidewalk. 

A coastal general permit 
for beach and dune main-
tenance has been submit-
ted to the state Depart-
ment of Environmental 
Protection.

“We’ve also put in a 
request for an opinion on 
various maintenance is-
sues that aren’t necessar-
ily clear in the standard 
language of DEP’s coastal 
zone management rules,” 
Thornton said.    

H e  s a i d  i t  w a s  a 

“straightforward” permit 
and he did not expect any 
delays in its receipt by 
the city.

Thornton said the Lafay-
ette Street sanitary sewer 
project had unknown fac-
tors from the start such 
as where utilities were lo-
cated under the street. He 
said part of the project was 
to pay a contractor to exca-
vate test pits to investigate 
the exact location, size and 
alignment of utilities. Fol-
lowing excavation, it was 
found the assumed loca-
tion for a new sewer main 
on the west side of Lafay-
ette Street, the southbound 
lane, was not feasible due 
to a confl ict with a water 
main, Thornton said. 

“We looked at placing 
this sewer main on the 
other side of the street 
but in so doing, it’s going 
to require some addition-
al measures since we’re 
going to be forced to be 
closer to the water main, 
he said. “When you have 
sewer main in proximity to 
the water main, you need 
to make sure that it at least 
the joints are encased in 
concrete.”

Thornton said the proj-
ect will be resumed in the 
fall rather than risk traf-
fic impacts on Lafayette 
Street. 

By JACK FICHTER
Cape May Star and Wave

VILLAS — Lower Town-
ship Council approved a 
$1.1 million capital im-
provement bond ordinance 
Monday with a down pay-
ment $107,350 to purchase 
items ranging from police 
shields to electronic bas-
ketball backboards.

According to the en-
abling ordinance, obliga-
tions are to be issued to 
include but are not limited 
to:

— Police Department 
appropriation of $196,578: 
acquisition and installa-
tion of various equipment, 
information technology 
improvements and com-
munication improvements 
including vehicle security 
boxes, an interview room 
recording system, Level 
3A police shields, televi-
sion monitors with mounts, 
patrol bikes, a gas mask, a 
copier, desktops and print-
ers/scanners, portable 
radios, mobile radios and 
acquisition of two sports 
utility vehicles.

— Public Works ap-
propriation of $556,943: 
equipment and non-pas-
senger vehicles including 
but not limited to a tri axle 
dump truck, a roll off con-
tainer truck, stop signs and 
posts, a street saw with 
laser, a four wheel drive 
pickup truck with plow 
and pipe camera improve-
ments.

— Recreation appropria-
tion of $49,737: various 
improvements to recre-
ational and park facilities 
including but not limited 
to acquisition of an airless 
field striper, a mainte-
nance shed safety cabinet, 
electronic basketball back-
boards for the recreation 
center and improvements 
to fencing at entrance and 
soccer and football goals at 
Freeman Douglass Park. 
 — Administration ap-
propriation of $304,092: 
various general capital 

improvements throughout 
the township including 
but not limited to ac-
quisition of a sports util-
ity vehicle and building 
improvements to comply 
with the Americans with 
Disabilities Act and acqui-
sition and installation as 
applicable of furniture and 
building safety improve-
ments and furniture for 
the court.
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CAROLINE BOUTIQUE

school's
out
Come In
you may need to 

Phone Ahead to Order

609-884-3064
e Loter House

FISHERMAN’S WHARF in CAPE MAY
www.thelobsterhouse.com

FRIED SHRIMP PLATTER
Served with baked potato
or french fries & cole slaw

(regular price $12)

$6.95 EACH
Good Only Wednesday, June 14, 2017

at the Take-Out counter

FRIDAY, JUNE 16TH

thru SUNDAY, JUNE 18TH

FRIDAY, JUNE 16TH

thru SATURDAY, JUNE 17TH

BROILED SALMON
PLATTER

served with baked potato or 
french fries & coleslaw

$11.95

FRIED OYSTER PLATTER
served with baked potato 
or french fries & coleslaw

$12.25

®

®

FRESH FLORIDA SHRIMP
21-25 count
$9.50/LB. 

SEAFOOD GUMBO
$5.75/PINT

CLAMS CASINO
$7.95

 FIBER ARTS
YARN SHOP
We’ll Get You Excited About YARN!

 315 Ocean Street • Cape May
609-898-8080

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK

Free Parking, 
Instruction, Classes
New Spring yarns 

are arriving!
Thus - Mon,  10 - 5 pm

Roseann

Continued from Page A1

Continued from Page A1

GREAT STEAKS and SEAFOOD

615 Lafayette Street • Cape May, NJ • 609-884-2111

OPEN EVERYDAY
Dining Room from 5pm

Bar from 4pm
Monday – Thursday

BUCK A SHUCK – $1 Clams and Oystersfrastructure questions from 
utility companies are being 
addressed in preparation 
for construction plans on a 
project to build a sidewalk 
along Beach Drive and 
improve intersections in 
North Cape May. 

He said Mott MacDonald 
completed a Department 
of Transportation fiscal 
year 2017 grant application 
for the sidewalk project 
with the township receiving 
$178,000.

Township Council ap-
proved a $175,420 profes-
sional services contract in 
April with Mott MacDonald 
engineers for “Beach Drive 
pedestrian safety improve-
ments.” The engineering 
work is in preparation for 
a project that includes 
beach modifi cations, curb, 
sidewalk and drainage im-
provements on the west 
side of Beach Drive from 
Lincoln to Fernwood and 
outfall pipe replacement 
at Washington Boulevard 
from Beach Drive to the 
outfall replaced in January 
2013. Curb and handicap 
ramp improvements would 
be made on the east side of 
Beach Drive from Whittier 
to Emerson. 

Township Council passed 
a resolution authorizing a 
license agreement with At-
lantic City Electric for use 
of its right of way to con-
nect the Lower and Middle 
township bike trails.

Councilman Roland Roy 
said work has begun on 
an extension to connect 
the bike paths from Hawk 
Haven Winery to Satt Bou-
levard in Middle Township.

“It’s pretty much been 
roughed in, it looks good,” 
he said. “I don’t think there 
are any real problems they 
will encounter.”

A number of hurdles 
have delayed connecting 
the Lower Township and 
Middle Township bicycle 
paths such as utility pole 
guy wires in the way and 
residents who weren’t keen 
on a bike path traversing a 
right of way on their prop-
erty.

Lower Township is be-
ing reimbursed by the 
county for its labor costs 
and expenses as part of a 
$500,000 open space grant. 
The joined bike trails in 
Lower and Middle town-

ships would allow bike 
riders to go from the Cape 
May County Park and Zoo 
in Cape May Court House to 
the Cape May-Lewes Ferry 
in North Cape May. 

 RIO STADIUM 12
3801 Rt. 9 South #1

Rio Grande, NJ 08242
Additional Pricing for 3D Features

24-Hour Movie Hotline 609-889-4799

JUNE 16TH THRU JUNE 22ND

**2D Cars 3 PG   11:10, 1:40, 6:40
**3D Cars 3 PG   4:10, 9:10
**Rough Night R   11:50, 2:20, 4:50, 7:30, 9:50 
**47 Meters Down PG-13   11:40, 2:10, 4:40,
 7:40, 10:05
**2D The Mummy PG-13   1:30, 4:00, 7:20, 9:45
**3D The Mummy PG-13   11:00
Wonder Woman PG-13   12:20, 3:50, 7:00, 9:55 
Captain Underpants PG   11:20, 1:50, 4:20,
 7:10, 9:00
Pirates of the Caribbean: Dead Men Tell No Tales 
PG-13 12:30, 3:20, 6:30, 9:20
**It Comes At Night R   (11:30, 2:00, 4:30}, 
 {6:50, 10:00}
**2D Transformers (Tuesday Premiere) PG-13   [8:00]
**2D Transformers (Wednesday-Thursday) PG-13
 <12:10, 6:50>
**3D Transformers (Wednesday-Thursday) PG-13 
 <3:30, 10:00>
**No Passes (Fri-Tues) {Fri-Mon} [Tuesday] <Wed-Thurs>

$3.2 million was restricted 
for use because of bond 
resolutions. Accounts re-
ceivables was $2.25 million. 
Reinvestment and capital 
assets was $22 million and 
cash position was $15 mil-
lion. Long term debt was 
$17.3 million, according to 
McAllister.

A report from Engineer 
Marc DiBlasio, of Reming-
ton Vernick and Walberg, 
stated that East Villas Wa-
ter Main Improvement 
Project Phase I is almost 
complete. Plans for the 
East Villas Water Main 
Improvement Project II 
complete. Application for 
a Master Water Permit was 
approved by the commis-
sion at the meeting. 

At  the last  meeting 
Chapman reported that 
the UDSA has stated that 
there will be a delay in 
financing the East Villas 
Water Main Improvement 
Project Phase II. He has 
contacted the New Jersey 
Infrastructure Trust Fund 
and applied for financ-
ing. The Department of 
Environmental Protection 
(DEP) is recommending 
this route, he said.

This type of loan will 
have a lower interest rate 
and save money over that 
period of time according to 
Steve Testa, CPA, fi nancial 
consultant for the MUA. 
Chapman also reported a 
waste water system evalu-
ation has been done. He 
said it has not been done 
previously. All the wells are 

in very good shape, he said.
The meeting ended with a 

closed session. The subject 
was published as employee 
relationship. As the com-
missioners met, Chapman 
told the press that he is 
seeking a renewal or exten-
sion of his contract for fi ve 
years, which would take 
him through the year he 
plans to retire. 

Water leak


